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DISPOSITION: MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO COMPLY
WITH ORDER NO. 04-225 GRANTED

In 1997, Qwest Corporation (Qwest) transferred a geographic area in its
Oregon City exchange to the Beaver Creek Cooperative Telephone (Beaver Creek)
exchange. The transfer was based, in part, on Qwest’s mistaken belief it did not serve
any customers in the geographic area. After it subsequently determined that it did, in
fact, have a small number of customers in that area, Qwest and Beaver Creek entered into
an agreement to allow Qwest to continue to serve these customers as an incumbent
carrier.

In 2003, Qwest’s service to these customers, as an incumbent carrier,
became an issue in interconnection proceedings between Qwest and Beaver Creek.
Following an investigation, the Commission issued Order No. 04-225, which, among
other things, required Qwest to discontinue service in the area as an incumbent carrier
within three years (or by April 27, 2007).

Early this year, Qwest received approval from this Commission to
abandon services in the transferred area prior to April 27, 2007. See OAR 860-032-
0020(7). Qwest also sought approval from the Federal Communications Commission
(FCC). Due to a procedural error with its FCC filing, however, Qwest was required to
resubmit its application and does not expect to receive FCC approval until May 22, 2007,
after the April 27th deadline set forth in Order No. 04-225.

To avoid abandoning service prior to FCC approval, Qwest seeks a brief
modification of Order No. 04-225 to allow it until May 23, 2007, to discontinue service
in the disputed area. Qwest adds that, while it has been working aggressively with
affected customers to discontinue service, a total of 10 customers still obtain services
directly or indirectly from Qwest. While it continues to seek to have all these area
customers to terminate service as soon as possible, Qwest explains that it is concerned
about disconnecting any customer prior to approval from the FCC.




